LWV BOARD MEETING DECATUR, ILLINOIS JUNE 2, 1960

After a potluck lunch at the home of Mrs. Hein, the meeting was called to order by Mrs. Doubleday, president. Present were Mrs. Mills, Reeder, Protzman, Mauterer, Kessler, Smith, Kessinger, Colvis, Doubleday, Hein, Cresswell, Ater, Peterson, Volentine and Dahlmann - all of the board.

The minutes of the May meeting were approved as read.

The Treasurer's report showed COH of \$1,549.10.

It was decided to have a summer coffee in July and present a skit on election laws. Also a September luncheon is planned with a speaker on election laws.

The cards of the membership should be brought up to date to show individual activity and interests.

The board helped fill out a questionnaire on election laws.

Mrs. Ater suggested that Voters Service should try circulating pamphlets instead of holding candidates' meeting. Mrs. Doubleday said that the state LWV does not have authority to stand behind the bond issue on welfare buildings.

There was discussion as to whether we should review local CRs for the membership. There will be a regional meeting on state CRs in Decatur in October

Workshops on Revenue and Constitutional Convention will be held in the fall.

The finance drive will be held in early September this year.

Mrs. Smith said we should be prepared for any call for action on economic aid and support.

The workshop on a study of Public Health services in Decatur and Macon County will start in the fall with day and evening sessions. It will survey what health services are supplied by private and public agencies and what should be the criterion of what Decatur needs and how to get it. The workshop on the study of forms of county government will start in September.

The booklet on Macon County was discussed and it is hoped willbe ready for distribution in the fall.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Mary C. Cresseell, Secretary